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REPORT 8- 2020 

To: MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

 

The General Committee presents its eighth report for 2020 and recommends: 

 

GC-0160-2020 

That the deputation and associated presentation by Shawn Slack, Director, Information 
Technology and Chief information Officer regarding the report dated September 7, 2020 titled 
“Smart City Recovery Plan Supporting Social and Economic Resilience” be received. 
 
GC-0161-2020 
That the deputation and associated presentation by Bonnie Brown, Director, Economic 
Development regarding the report dated September 8, 2020 titled “The Economic Recovery 
Plan Broader Industry, and the Economic Recovery Plan Small Business as part of the City’s 
Economic Recovery Framework” be received.  
 

GC-0162-2020 

That the deputation by Brad Butt, Vice-President, Mississauga Board of Trade regarding the 
Smart City Recovery Plan and the Broader Industry & Small Business Economic Recovery Plan 
Reports be received.  
 

GC-0163-2020 
That the corporate report dated September 7, 2020 entitled “Smart City Recovery Plan 
Supporting Social and Economic Resilience”, from the Commissioner of Corporate Services and 
Chief Financial Officer, be received. 
 
GC-0164-2020 
That the report entitled, The Economic Recovery Plan  Broader Industry, and the Economic 
Recovery Plan  Small Business as part of the City’s Economic Recovery Framework, dated 
September 8, 2020 from the City Manager be endorsed. 
 
GC-0165-2020 
That a by-law be enacted to amend the Traffic By-law 555-00, as amended to implement an all-
way stop control at the intersection of Enola Avenue and The Thicket, as outlined in the report 
from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, dated August 26, 2020, and entitled “All-
Way Stop  Enola Avenue and The Thicket (Ward 1)”. 
 
GC-0166-2020 
That an all-way stop control not be implemented at the intersection of Mississauga Road South 
and Bay Street, as outlined in the report from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, 
dated August 26, 2020 and entitled, All-Way Stop  Mississauga Road South and Bay Street 
(Ward 1). 
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GC-0167-2020 

1. That a by-law be enacted to amend the Traffic By-law 555-00, as amended, to reduce the 
posted regulatory speed limit on Lakeshore Road: 

a. From 50 km/h to 40 km/h on Lakeshore Road at the following two locations: 
i. Inverhouse Drive/Walden Circle and a point 150 metres east of Meadow Wood 

Road; and 
ii. Between Peter Street South and Woodlawn Avenue. 

b. From 60 km/h to 50 km/h on Lakeshore Road at the following two locations: 
i. Between Southdown Road and Inverhouse Drive/Walden Circle; and 
ii. Between a point 150 metres east of Meadow Wood Road and Johnsons Lane. 

 as outlined in the report from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, dated 
 September 9, 2020, entitled, “Speed Limit – Lakeshore Road (Wards 1 and 2). 

2. That a bylaw be enacted to amend the Traffic By-law 555-00, as amended to reduce the 
speed limit from 60km/h to 50km/h on Lakeshore Road between Johnson’s Lane to the 
edge of Port Credit to ensure that there is a consistent lowered speed limit in the area.  

 

GC-0168-2020 
1. That 3M Canada be re-established as a single source vendor for the supply and delivery 

of sign sheeting materials used in high performance traffic sign fabrication for the period 
from September 30, 2020 to December 31, 2025 as outlined in the report from the 
Commissioner of Transportation and Works, dated September 3rd, 2020 and entitled 
“Single Source Contract Award for the Supply and Delivery of 3M Canada Sign Sheeting 
Materials (PRC004729)”. 

2. That the Purchasing Agent be authorized to execute the appropriate forms of commitment 
to 3M Canada, as required, for which funding is approved for the period from September 
30, 2020 to December 31, 2025. 

 
GC-0169-2020 

1. That the Corporate Report dated September 10, 2020 from the Commissioner of 
Transportation and Works titled Parking Fines in Lakefront Zones be received. 

2. That a working group be created consisting of the area Councillors and staff from Parks 
and Enforcement and any other appropriate sections to take a holistic approach to 
reviewing parking in Lakefront parks.  

 

GC-0170-2020 
That the Purchasing Agent be authorized to increase the contract with WSP Canada Ltd. 
(Procurement No. PRC000902) to include Detailed Design services by an additional amount of 
$108,000 ($90,000 plus 20% contingency), to a revised total contract value of $342,000 
(excluding taxes). 
(Ward 8) 
 
GC-0171-2020 

1. That the report titled “GTA West Transportation Corridor - Preferred Route” dated 
September 8, 2020 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, be received for 
information; and 
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2. That the “GTA West Transportation Corridor - Preferred Route” report dated September 8, 
2020, be forwarded to the Ministry of Transportation so that concerns outlined in the report 
can be addressed during the preliminary design stage of the Environmental Assessment 
process. 

3. That a letter be sent from the Mayor to the Premier, and Ministry of Transportation and 
local MPP’s requesting that the lands outlined in the report be removed from the corridor 
review. 

 

GC-0172-2020 
That the report titled “Amendment 1 to the Growth Plan for the Greater Golden Horseshoe, 2019 
and Land Needs Assessment Methodology” from the Commissioner of Planning and Building, 
dated September 4, 2020, be received. 
 
GC-0173-2020 

1. That the deputation from Sam Rogers, Director, Enforcement and Alexandra 
Schwenger, Policy Analyst with respect to the Noise Control By-law Review be received. 

2. That staff incorporate diversity related questions from the community engagement 
survey into the virtual consultation sessions. 

3. That staff incorporate the comments from the Diversity and Inclusion Advisory 
Committee (DIAC) with respect to the Noise Control By-law Review into a report to 
General Committee. 

(DIAC-0004-2020) 
 
GC-0174-2020 

1. That funding available from the Region of Peel for physical expressions of pride as per 
Resolution 2019-712 be used by the City of Mississauga to design and install a Rainbow 
Cross Walk/Ground Mural in a highly visible location. 

2. That the City engage residents and community stakeholders to finalize the design, 
location and unveiling plan for the Rainbow Cross Walk/Ground Mural. 

3. That the City continue to explore opportunities for collaboration and partnership with 
community organizations to implement additional activities to ensure that Mississauga is 
a welcome and inclusive community for residents that identify as 2SLGBTQ+. 

(DIAC-0005-2020) 
 
GC-0175-2020 
That the deputation and associated presentation by Teresa Chan, Climate Change Specialist 
and Jim Doran, Project Leader with respect to the City's District Energy Update be received for 
information. 
(EAC-0011-2020) 
 
GC-0176-2020 
That the deputation and associated presentation by Diana Suzuki-Bracewell, Supervisor, 
Environmental Outreach with respect to Online Public Education and Engagement Tools for 
Climate Change be received for information. 
(EAC-0012-2020) 
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GC-0177-2020 
That the verbal update by Dianne Zimmerman, Manager, Environment on Volunteer 
Engagement be received for information. 
(EAC-0013-2020) 
 
GC-0178-2020 
That the Environmental Action Committee Work Plan be approved as discussed at the 
September 15, 2020 EAC meeting. 
(EAC-0014-2020) 
 
GC-0179-2020 
That the verbal update from Michael Foley, Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement regarding 
the Line-by-Line Review of the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as amended be 
received. 
(PVAC-0005-2020) 
 
GC-0180-2020 

1. That the verbal update from Michael Foley, Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement 
regarding fare models, be received. 

2. That staff further incorporate the comments from the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee 
(PVAC) regarding fare models into a presentation at the next PVAC meeting. 

(PVAC-0006-2020) 
 
GC-0181-2020 

1. That the verbal update from Michael Foley, Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement 
regarding the plate issuance model, be received. 

2. That staff place a moratorium on the priority list for 2 years and assess the minimum fee 
to charge waitlist members based on administration duties of staff to maintain the list. 

(PVAC-0007-2020) 
 
GC-0182-2020 
That the 2018-2022 Public Vehicle Advisory Committee Work Plan be approved. 
(PVAC-0008-2020) 
 
GC-0183-2020 
That the memorandum dated September 8, 2020 entitled Kipling Bus Terminal – Update be 
received for information 
(MCAC-0018-2020) 
 
GC-0184-2020 

1. That the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee supports the letter dated September 
9, 2020 entitled Request for immediate mitigation of the Westbound QEW Dixie off-ramp 
conditions at North Service Road in Mississauga. 

2. That the Ministry of Transportation (MTO) review the westbound QEW Dixie off-ramp 
and implement all possible short term improvements, to help prevent future death or 
serious injury and that the MTO work with the City and the Region collectively to improve 
safety on the municipal roads entered from the off-ramp, utilizing the principles of Vision 
Zero. 

(MCAC-0019-2020) 
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GC-0185-2020 
That the memo dated September 9, 2020 entitled Active Transportation COVID-19 Recovery 
Framework – September Update be received. 
(MCAC-0020-2020) 
 
GC-0186-2020 
That the memo dated September 10, 2020 entitled Quarterly Capital Program Update be 
deferred to the October MCAC meeting. 
(MCAC-0021-2020) 
 
GC-0187-2020 
That the Closed Education Session regarding Provincial Changes to Ontario’s Planning System 
- Bill 197 and the Growth Plan be received.  
 
GC-0188-2020 

1. That the Corporate Report titled, “Authorization to Purchase a Portion of 2247 Hurontario 
Street for Park Purposes (Ward 7)” dated August 28, 2020 from the Commissioner of 
Corporate Services and Chief Financial Officer, be received. 

2. That the Commissioner of Community Services and the City Clerk, be authorized to 
execute an Agreement of Purchase and Sale (Offer to Sell), (the “Agreement”), including 
all ancillary documents and subsequent amending or extension agreements, between 
the Corporation of the City of Mississauga (the “City”), as Purchaser and Yeoman 
Investment Limited (“Yeoman”), as Vendor, for the purchase of the property being a 
portion of 2247 Hurontario Street and legally described under the Land Titles Act as PIN 
13504-0459, on the terms detailed herein and in a form satisfactory to the City Solicitor. 

3. That capital project PN 20-310 Land Acquisition Cooksville Creek F-521 be charged with 
a gross and net budget of $924,275, be approved and that funding be allocated from the 
Cash in Lieu of Parkland Reserve Fund Account #A32121. 

4. That funding of $924,275 be transferred from the Cash in Lieu of Parkland Reserve 
Fund Account #A32121 to PN20-310 Land Acquisition Cooksville Creek F-521 

5. That all necessary By-Laws be enacted. 
(Ward 7) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


